
 

CYNTHIA CORMACK 

Gooder House, La Quevillette, St. Martin.   
Guernsey GY4 6TG 

Dear Parishioner, 

I am writing to ask you to be so kind as to go to the St Martin Parish Hall 
on WEDNESDAY, 17th NOVEMBER 2021   between 10am – 8.00pm 
and vote for me to become a Douzenier of the Parish of St Martin so that 
I may represent you and your needs within the Parish. 

I have lived in the Parish of St. Martin for over 40 years.   Before  then  
my family home was in Town with my parents.  I married Christopher, 
whose family also lived in Town,  and as a Royal Marine Officer we 
travelled the world.  When he retired we returned with our young family 
to Guernsey and chose to set up home in the Parish of St. Martin. 

I have served as Constable of the Parish of St. Martin which I thoroughly 
enjoyed and learnt so much about the Parish.    During my tenure as 
Constable I discovered a quarry that no one knew about and ensured that 
it was made safe.   I made sure that a small connecting right of way was 
preserved for the people of the Parish.   Now I am semi retired I have 
time to devote to Parishioners and their needs. 

Many of you will know me from the super Floral Britain in Bloom, 
Blooming Good Evening Suppers which John Nicolle  organised for 100 
+ people or so.    I was the girl who did the cooking and organising for 
you all to have a delicious meal and a happy evening in order to help 
raise funds for the Parish and the wonderful display of flowers around the 
Parish.     I am not a professional cook, but I enjoy catering and I would 
be very keen to be an active member of the Douzaine Events Committee.   
I also walk a great deal and I am sure many of you have seen me striding 
out as I walk to work or shopping.    

I am a great supporter of keeping the green fields of St. Martin, GREEN, 
and our Parish contribution to the biodiversity of the Island.  I would 
welcome the opportunity for more land to be made available for 
allotments for more people in the Parish to be able to grow their own 
vegetables and fruit.   Although we need more social housing brown sites 
are where we should be building if we need to build BUT  not on 
precious first class agricultural land. 



For many years I used to teach in the Junior School of the old 
Blanchelande College and have a great passion for education.  Children 
are our future and we need to make sure that our Parish School remains 
top class.   I believe we need to help those in need and that applies not 
only to those children in Africa but also those in need who are unable to 
help themselves on our own doorstep. 

I like to make things happen and getting results.    With the help of 
Christopher, we have over the years,  raised a great deal of money for the 
only Hospital in Africa dedicated solely to the care of children regardless 
of colour, race or creed.     The Hospital was going to  have close, but 
thanks to the fundraising efforts of the people of St. Martin, friends and 
organisations the Hospital has turned around and is now flourishing. 

On many occasions I been the person doing the “Thought for the Day” on 
Guernsey Radio and have received many accolades for my “snap-shots” 
on life.   I am also a leader at the Sunday School at the Church which we 
attend.  

I feel very privileged to live in such a wonderful Parish having lived here 
for the majority of my life;   my wish is to ensure that what we enjoy now 
will still be here for future generations. 

I hope you consider me worthy of the honour of representing you for the 
Parish of St. Martin as one o your Douzeniers. 

I would  appreciate one of your votes. 

Yours sincerely, 

Cynthia Cormack MBE 

Tel: (01481)  235999 

PLEASE  VOTE   for  CYNTHIA CORMACK 

17th NOVEMBER 2021   at St Martin Parish Hall. 

THANK  YOU


